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Remembrance Tide is with us once again when we remember the men and women who gave 
their lives for our country in the wars that seem to be continually fought by our service 
personnel.  It is now time to wear our poppies again and remember the wars that have gone 
before and are still going on.  
 

The Callington & District Royal British Legion will be distributing poppies throughout the District 
two weeks before Remembrance.   Poppies will be available in most businesses in Callington, 
Kelly Bray and the surrounding District.   In addition, various ceremonies are being held around 
the District.   
 

Sunday 8th November sees many Remembrance Services and Parades throughout the local area.  
At 9.45am a Parade and Service will take place at the War Memorial in Albaston.  At 10.45am 
there will be a Service and laying of wreaths at St Ive Parish Church.   
 

At 3.00pm on Sunday 8th November the Remembrance Service at St Maryôs Church in Callington 
takes place.  Prior to the Service, wreath layers and attendees are asked to gather in the Town 
Hall from 2.00pm where ordered wreaths can be collected.  The parade will then set off through 
the Town with the laying of wreaths at the War Memorial. Ex -service and serving personnel are 
invited to join the RBL platoon.   Please wear uniform, medals and service regalia.  Everyone is 
then invited back to the Town Hall for refreshments.  If you have not already ordered your 
wreath, please contact Jo Taylor at Callington Town Council on 01579 384039 or email at 
jo.taylor@callington-tc.gov.uk. 
 

On Remembrance Day itself, Wednesday 11th November, there will be a short service at the War 
Memorial in Callington. 

With the weather predicted to turn cold and icy towards the end of the month, 
take a look on page 8 to see how you can check which roads in your area are 
going to be gritted.  Also on page 8 you can find out how to report a problem 

with the roads, be it a pot hole or a blocked gully.  
 

********************  

Details about the Christmas Fair, Light Switch On and Victorian Market can be found on page 6  

mailto:news@callington-tc.gov.uk
https://exchange2010.livemail.co.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=e9fde1b1e195428ab8290047be49e072&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.bmpp.co.uk
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Church Matters 

 

Callington Spiritual Church 
 

NEW VENUE - COUNCIL CHAMBERS/COMMITTEE ROOM 
 

Wednesday  28th October  Spiritual Centre at Council 
Chambers, Town Hall - Medium Pam Bowers  

 
Wednesday  11th November  Spiritual Centre at Council 

Committee Room, Town Hall - Medium Rebecca Fox 

 
Wednesday 25th November Spiritual Centre at Council 

Chambers Room, Town Hall - Mediums Dawn Lodge/
Tina Corn                               

Our Lady of Victories Catholic Church 
 

Sunday 1st November - Feast of all Saints  
All Sundays in November - Holy Mass 5.00pm  

Thursday 5th November - St Pio of Pietrelcina Prayer 
Group 10.00am 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with the Most Holy 
Rosary 

10.30am Holy Mass followed by lunch and spiritual 

discussion 
St Cuthbert Mayne Launceston. 

Sunday Mass 10.00am. All other notices on the notice 
board 

 

Parish Priest, Father David Annear 01566 773166 
Methodist Church 
Sunday 1st November 9.00am-10.00am Junior Breakfast 

Club 
Sunday 1st November  Services at 10.30 am and 6.30pm 

Celebrate the 170th Anniversary of our Church - 

preacher Rev Paul Smith 
Sunday 8th November 3.30 pm-5.45 pm Messy Church - 

Games, Crafts, Food and Fun for all the family.  Children 
to be accompanied by an adult please 

Saturday 14th November 10 am-12 noon Coffee Morning 

with Stalls in aid of Action for Children  
Wednesday 18th November 7.00pm Circuit Methodist 

Women in Britain -  Christmas 'Make and Take' at 
TAMAR VALLEY METHODIST CHURCH 

 
A big thank you to all who supported us on Honey Fair 

Day.  The Scarecrow Festival, Refreshments and Stalls 

raised £732.70 for Church Funds and £65 for Water Aid. 
 

For details of other regular Services and activities please 
visit our website www.callingtonmethodist.org  
 

{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
 

Sunday 1st November 8:00am Communion (BCP)   

10:00am Family Service    
Sunday 8th November 8:00am Morning Prayer (BCP)   

10:00am Morning Worship  
3.00pm Remembrance Service          

6:30pm at SMC 

Sunday 15th November 8:00am Communion (BCP)  
10:00am Morning Worship (Healing Service) 

6:30pm Chill Out Worship 
Sunday 22nd November 8:00am Morning Prayer (BCP)  

10:00am Communion 

Sunday 29th  November 8:00am Morning Prayer 
10:00am Cluster Service at STOKE CLIMSLAND 

6.30pm Churches Together in Callington Advent Praise ï 
St. Maryôs 

Every Wednesday Holy Communion at 10:30am 

 
Mustard Seed 
 

Meetings are  held at 10.45am every Sunday. The first 

Sunday service of each month is followed by a 
celebration of the Lord's supper. 

 

We also meet on the second and fourth Sunday evening 
in the Church Hall at 6.00pm for  "Reading the Bible for 

all of its worth." This is a series on the great themes of 
the bible.  

 
Please contact for further details either by telephone on 

01503 262720 or e-mail Peter Thatcher at 

mustardseedchurch@btinternet.com 
 

We hold house groups on Monday afternoon, 
Wednesday evening and Thursday morning. Details 

available by contacting Peter as above 

 
Second Tuesday of the month at 12 noon we hold a 

lunchtime fellowship. Join us for a light lunch and a chat.  
  
 

http://www.callingtonmethodist.org
mailto:mustardseedchurch@btinternet.com
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Nostalgia in abundance  
 
 

The long-awaited Reunion, in planning since February, finally came to fruition on Saturday 12 th 
September.  Ex-students of Callington Gammar School who attended the establishment between 1944-66, 
arrived in droves from 5pm, from all parts of the Westcountry and further, to soak up the atmosphere 
which began as they turned the corner in the playground to be confronted by three classic cars of their 
vintage, set out to form a guard of honour to the entrance of the main Hall.   The vehicles, a 1930s HRG, 
50s MG & 60s Ford Anglia, owned by old students David Uglow, Terry Bolt and Terry Burnard set the 
scene for the following experience.  September 12th was selected to correspond with the approximate 
date that each would have commenced their studies, so on entry they were asked to part with their 
ñdinner moneyò to cover the hire charge, and the wonderful buffet prepared and served by Susan Hicks 
and her team.  At this point everyone was issued with a pre-printed sticky label stating their original 
school name plus the enrolment year. Then the talking began with the noise level continually rising as 
more guests arrived, searching out old classmates, often thankful of those name tags because, unlike the 
line in the Armistice poem, age had wearied some and the years condemned. Not surprising really as 
many had not made contact in 50 or even 60 years.   To add to the general atmosphere, many had 
brought along school photos and editions of ñThe Callingtonianò, an annual publication usually edited by a 
sixth form girl.   Event organiser Terry Bolt, had managed to borrow some other archive material from 
Callington Heritage Centre where he performs stewarding duties, and was responsible for the continual 
background music of hits covering 
the 1940s, 1950s & 1960s.  His two 
sons Andrew and Robert, and 
daughter Joanne worked well as a 
team, controlling the car parking, 
reception and PA as well as setting 
the Hall and dismantling when all 
the revellers had gone.  Special 
thanks go to the Caretaker who 
could not have been more helpful, 
and of course to everyone who 
came to make this a very, very 
special evening of nostalgia. 

Trewartha Gregory and Doidge 80 th  Anniversary  
 

Trewarthas are delighted to celebrate our 80 th Anniversary on 12th November.  During all that 
time the company has only changed ownership once, in 1973, when it was bought by the 
Gillbard family. 
 

We are pleased to say that we are one of the few remaining Independent retailers supplying 
hardware, ironmongery, tools, gardening items, building and timber supplies, plumbing and 
electrical fittings as well as stocking a massive range of paint and items for most DIY needs.  We 
consider ourselves very lucky to have had the support of local businesses and the community 
through some very trying times during recent years, and in return we try to support local 
businesses wherever possible. 
 

Although we pride ourselves in keeping the traditional values, our business has also evolved and 
adapted to fit modern times.  We feel that we are just getting better.  We rely on a team of 11 
people, some of whom have worked for this company for 40 years. We provide a range of 
services including key cutting and glass cutting. Our staff are very knowledgeable and we take 
great pride in our customer service. 
 

Trewarthas are always happy to deliver large items or goods over the value of £25 Free of 
Charge, in Callington and the surrounding area.  We share a car park opposite the shop with 
Colins of Callington which is for the use of customers only.  Finally, we would like to thank all the 
people who have supported us during the last 80 years ï hereôs to the future! 
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Callington Heritage Centre  
As I write this we are enjoying the beginnings hopefully of what might prove to be an ñIndian 
Summerò.  It is an opportune time to reflect on the Heritage Centreôs Season.  I think itôs fair to 
say we were beset with the old familiar issues of Stewarding/Key Holders/Principal movers and 
shakers - lack of. This seems to be a malaise shared generally between all such 
organisations.  However, we met this head on with I think considerable initiative and were 
rewarded by many kind, concerned and interested people sticking their heads above the parapet 
with offers of help - to them I offer our profound thanks. Sadly, with a few exceptions, we were 
prevented from taking up many of these offers and thus extending our days of opening by the 
lack of key holders. A mission to recruit has resulted in limited success so perhaps next Season 
we will be able to be more positive on that front.   This Heritage Centre/Museum belongs to the 
people of Callington and surrounding Parishes, it is your past and present, yet despite an 
increased footfall, there must be many hundreds of people out there who have yet to pay us a 
visit. Those that have, always remark on the wonderful positive experience and reception that 
they receive, this again is a feather in the cap of all our volunteers. Our aims for the future, 
better signage, up to date IT (our current system is struggling to cope).  
 
So by the time you read this we will be closed, however work does not stop.  There is usually a 
presence on Fridays catching up on the archiving. Best to ring Kay Greenstock on 01579 383209 
or Chris Cansfield 01752 851403 if you have anything of interest or a really urgent enquiry.  

 

Callington Town Football Club 
was taken, we think, in the 

late 1940s early 1950s.   Their 
pitch was in Liskeard Road on 

the site of Travis Perkins and 

the development behind.  
 

 
We would like to put some 

names to the faces, please 
contact us if you can provide 

any details.  

Kelliwik Lecture 2015 (Callington Town Forum)  
on Sunday 29

th
 November at 2.30pm in Callington Town Hall  

 

(Free Entry)  
 

Refreshing Health!  
 

Professor Michael H. Depledge, University of Exeter Medical School 
 

A case will be made for refreshing the concept of health, by considering environmental influences 

across the spectrum of human diseases and beyond, to health and wellbeing.  The potential 

need for different strategies for treating disease and fostering better health will be described. 
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NEWS FROM CALLINGTON COMMUNITY COLLEGE  
 

CALLINGTON COMMUNITY COLLEGE NEW ACADEMIC YEAR OFF 

TO A FLYING START! 
 

 
Students at Callington Community College have already had an extremely busy time since 
returning after the Summer holiday.   

 

Year 7 students have settled into College life 
very well and they all enjoyed a week away at 
Porthpean Outdoor Education Centre for a 
residential with their tutors during the week of 
21st September.  The residential experience is 
part of the transition programme at Callington.  
The aim of the week is for students to get to 
know their tutor and each other through a 
range of interesting and challenging activities.  
They had a walk along the coastal path to the 
historical harbour village of Charlestown; they 
took part in a variety of water sports and 
enjoyed a variety of beach activities, such as 
rock pooling and sand sculpture.  The students 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience. 
 
The College has been awarded by the 
Geographical Association (GA), the Secondary 
Geography Quality Mark (SGQM).  The SGQM is 

in recognition of excellence in teaching and learning in 
Geography that takes place in the College.  This year 
forty -six schools have been awarded the SGQM which 
have included overseas schools in Germany, Vietnam and 
Hong Kong.  Callington Community College is delighted 
that they are the first school in Cornwall to receive the 
award.  The Geography department at the College has 
worked extremely hard over the past three years towards 
gaining this award.  They have undergone rigorous 
moderation of their teaching practices and have worked 
well as a team to achieve this prestigious award.  The 
team of assessors were hugely impressed by the manner 
in which the College is embracing new and innovative 
approaches to teaching geography. 
 

At the beginning of October students In Yeas 9 - 13 
hosted Spanish students from our partner school near 

Malaga.  The Spanish students took part in lessons with their partners and also enjoyed visits to Exeter 
and Plymouth.   
 

The College has also held several information evenings for parents including two evenings for prospective 
Year 6 parents.   
 

Next half term is already set to being another busy time for students with the College production taking 
place at the beginning of December.  The production this year is óToo Catch A Taleô, which has been 
written by Jonathon Plunkett, Drama teacher at the College and Production Director.  Tickets will be 
available nearer the time from the College. 


